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SCHOOL 
MISSION STATEMENT  

 
Together we are the body 

of Christ 
In our school community 
we will 
 show our love by 

helping and forgiving 
each other 

 recognise that everyone 
is unique and celebrate 
their differences 

 value ourselves, 
develop our talents and 
help  others to develop 
theirs 

 strive for excellence in  
       everything we do 
 grow closer to God in 

word, in Sacrament and 
in what we do 

 live in partnership with 
all those around us 

 respond to Christ's call 
to build His kingdom 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

It is my privilege to be writing to you in this first 
newsletter of the year as Headteacher of Corpus Christi 
High School.  I shared with you my absolute delight at 
being appointed Head of such a wonderful school and I 
can honestly say that nothing has diminished this.  During 
this first half-term in post, I have experienced first-hand 
the dedication of staff, the support of Governors and the 
genuine commitment, hard work, good manners and 
caring nature of our pupils, your children. 
 
Two weeks ago we held our Open Evening for parents of 
Year 6 children.  Our Year 11 prefects were on hand to 
take our visitors around the school and many people 
remarked on the way these young people conducted 
themselves throughout the evening.  I would like to 
endorse this and give my personal thanks to them and to 
tell them how very proud I am of them.  They certainly 
were outstanding ambassadors for the school and all that 
we stand for as a Catholic community. 
 

This last week has been very exciting with the school 
production of ‘We Will Rock You’.  The performances have 
been magnificent and the talent of our pupils has truly 
amazed me.  Again, I want to publicly extend my thanks to 
everyone involved, both on and off the stage.  In 
particular, I want to thank Miss King and Mrs Evans for 



their hard work and commitment in making a production such as this possible. 
 
In fact this half term has been phenomenally busy, with so much going on both inside and 
outside of school.  We have had many sporting successes as you will read.  Our young people 
have been involved in eco-projects, the Welsh Youth Parliament, an Anti-Bullying training day 
and various trips. 
 
We have had a visit and talk by Julie Morgan, our AM.  This week our assemblies have been led 
by two of our last year’s Year 11 pupils.  It was obvious listening to the two boys speak, how 
passionately they feel about the support they had during their time here at school. 
 
This year, as part of our commitment to our Corpus Christi Pupil Profile, we have introduced 
an opportunity for whole-school prayer at the end of Friday afternoon.  This is a time for all of 
us as a community to reflect on the week and on our lives. Our school Chaplain, JR, leads us 
through this timely reflection.   
 
Next half term is already shaping up to be another busy time with many new opportunities for 
our pupils.  I would like in advance to thank the forty pupils who are going to represent Wales 
in the PISA tests in November. 
 
I would also like to thank parents and carers for your commitment to ensuring your children 
are attending school each day.  I cannot stress enough the detrimental effect that absence has 
on a child’s performance and I do want us to work together in ensuring your child is given the 
best possible advantage for their future.  Furthermore, I would urge parents of Year 11 pupils 
to look at the school calendar to see whether their children are involved in any of the up-
coming GCSE examinations in November.  May I also ask that your child has all the relevant 
equipment so that they are ready to start all examinations promptly and prepared.  
 
It only remains for me to thank you for your support for the school over this last half-term and 
to wish our pupils a good and safe break. 
 

 
 
Patrick Brunnock 
Headteacher 



ATTENDANCE 

The whole school attendance total is currently running at 96.30% which is lower 

than we would expect at this time of year.   The final attendance figure for 

Academic Year 2016/17 was 95.50% and in order to improve or maintain this, 

we need to make sure that every pupil attends school regularly, therefore your 

continued support and co-operation is appreciated.   The Welsh Assembly 

Government’s target for pupil attendance is 95%.   Anything under this figure 

could mean that the Educational Welfare Service will contact you to find out 

why your child has been absent from school.  

   

Below is a current breakdown of each Year Group’s attendance: 

Year 7 98.2% 

Year 8 96.4% 

Year 9 95.9% 

Year 10 96.1% 

Year 11 96.3% 

(10.10.18) 

 It is a parent’s legal responsibility to ensure their child attends school 

every day. 

 Parents responsible for children who exhibit poor attendance risk 

prosecution and a Fixed Penalty Notice fine being issued by the Local 

Authority. 

 Children are not allowed to go on holiday during term time. 

 

Absences due to Illness or Medical Appointment 

 

Although you may have contacted the school by telephone, E-mail or in 

person to notify us of your child’s absence, you are still required to 

provide a parental note, E-mail or appointment card in order for the 

absence to be authorised.   In certain circumstances of illness medical 

evidence may be requested in order to authorise your child’s absence.        



 WHY ATTENDANCE 

MATTERS 

Attendance           Absence   Lessons Missed 

100%   0 Days   None    

99.5%   1 Day   5 Lessons  

97.4%   5 Days    25 Lessons  

95%    10 Days    50 Lessons  

80%    38 Days   190 Lessons  

70%    57 Days   285 Lessons  
 

 Missing lessons makes the work more difficult. 

 

 For every day you are absent from school YOU fall behind in 5 Subjects. 

 

 100% Attendance = ACHIEVING YOUR POTENTIAL. 

 

 

CALLIO Attendance Campaign 
We have also recently introduced the Callio Attendance Campaign which aims to 

give parents/carers more information about how attendance can impact on pupil 

achievement and updates them regularly on their child’s attendance. 

 

The target for each pupil is a minimum of 95% attendance at the end each 

academic year and detailed below is the Callio colour banding framework. 

 

The rewards for good attendance are clear.  Pupils are more likely to enjoy 

school, achieve better results and increase their life chances. 

 

 



CALLIO ATTENDANCE BANDING 
 

 

Category Attendance % at the end 

of the school year 

Total number of days missed at 

the end of the school year 

GREEN 100% 0 

  97% 5 

  96% 8 

  95% 10 

AMBER 94% 11 

  93% 14 

  92% 16 

  91% 18 

RED 90% 19 

  87% 24 

  85% 28 

  80% 39 

  

GREEN 

  

  

95%-100% 

  

  

  

AMBER 

 

  

91%-94% 

  

  

RED 

 
 

  

<90% 

  



NOVEMBER 2018 

School Events 

Day 

School Events 

Evening 

  1 HALF TERM   

  2 HALF TERM   

  3     

WEEK B 4     

Monday 5 Corpus Remembers Week   

Tuesday 6 Maths Numeracy Unit 1   

Wednesday 7     

Thursday 8 Maths Numeracy Unit 2   

Friday 9 Non-uniform day – Remembrance   

  10     

WEEK A 11     

Monday 12 Year 7 Tests                                GCSE Maths Unit 1 
(all week) 

  

Tuesday 13     

Wednesday 14                                                       GCSE Maths Unit 2 St David’s College Open Evening 

Thursday 15     

Friday 16        Non-Uniform  ‘Wear Blue’ Anti-Bullying Day   

  17     

WEEK B 18     

Monday 19 Year 7 Tests 
(all week) 

  

Tuesday 20 PISA Tests   

Wednesday 21 PISA Tests St David’s College Open Evening 

Thursday 22                        Year 11 English Group Discussions Year 11 Presentation Evening                                 7.00pm 

Friday 23                        Year 11 English Group Discussions   

  24     

WEEK A 25     

Monday 26     

Tuesday 27     

Wednesday 28     

Thursday 29 Yr 11 Applied Science Project Completion Exam   

Friday 30 Yr 11 Applied Science Project Completion Exam   

CALENDAR 2018/2019  



DECEMBER 2018 

School Events 

Day 

School Events 

Evening 

  1     

WEEK B 2     

Monday 3 Year 11 Mocks   

Tuesday 4    

Wednesday 5    

Thursday 6     

Friday 7    

  8     

WEEK A 9     

Monday 10 Art, Music & Performing Arts Practical Exams.   

Tuesday 11     

Wednesday 12     

Thursday 13     

Friday 14     

  15     

WEEK B 16     

Monday 17     

Tuesday 18     

Wednesday 19     

Thursday 20   Carol Service                                                                7.00pm 

Friday 21 Carol Service for School                   Finish 1.30pm   

  22     

        

JANUARY 2019 

School Events 

Day 

School Events 

Evening 

Tuesday 1     

Wednesday 2 Christmas Holidays   

Thursday 3     

Friday 4     

  5     

WEEK A 6     

Monday 7 Term Starts   

Tuesday 8     

Wednesday 9 Year 10 English Literature GCSE Exam   

Thursday 10 Year 11 ICT GCSE exam   

Friday 11     



 

 
Adoremus – Eucharistic Congress, Liverpool 
 
Adoremus in Liverpool was an event, which in my opinion, strengthened my faith. 
 
On September 8th this year, JR, along with some representatives from the Archdiocese 
of Cardiff, attended ‘Adoremus – A Eucharistic Congress’ in Liverpool. This Catholic 
event was facilitated by the Diocese of Liverpool and was attended by thousands of 
people around England and Wales. 
 
Our main venue was Echo Arena, and as soon as I entered the hall, my breath was 
taken away by the hundreds and thousands of people who travelled hours to be here.  
 
Bishop Robert Barron captivated me with his talks about the Eucharist and the deeper 
meaning about the mystery of the Mass. In addition, there were many different acts 
such as a drama which showed a group of youth losing their faith because Jesus did 
not physically reveal himself. Throughout the drama, Jesus walked around and called 
out to the individuals and told them to stay strong, although they could not feel or 
hear him. It led me to realise that the reason for the declining faith within us youth 
was because we aren't physically touched. We don't take the time to spiritually 
nurture ourselves as we do with our physical being. Adoremus showed me more to 
what we, as youth, would consider being a Catholic - going to mass and living our 
Christian lives. However, as Bishop Robert Barron reminded us, our faith is a universal 
body of believers. 
 
Pranjil (Headgirl) 
 





Pisa Assessments 
 
Best wishes to the forty Year 11 pupils who have been selected to represent 
Team Wales in the international Pisa assessments that will take place on the 
morning of Tuesday 20th November.  
 
Go Team Wales! 
 



Grapes grown in the garden by Eco Schools. 

 

The school garden enjoyed the benefits of the hot summer 

weather and managed a prize crop of grapes this year!   



Rhubarb and Raspberries grown in the school 

garden and turned into a delicious crumble by the 

Food department! 



Eco schools have been busy growing carrots this term for Year 

8 Food Technology - healthy carrot and walnut muffins!   



 

And the winner is... 



The spiders web cake by Leah S!  

 

Well done to all the Year 11 Hospitality and  

Catering pupils who took part. 



On Tuesday October 9th, Mrs Wilson took a group of six Year 9 pupils 

to an Anti-bullying Training Day held by the Princess Diana Award Trust 

at Llanishen High School. The pupils behaved exceptionally well and were 

a credit to Corpus Christi. Congratulations to... 

Eve L 

Faith L 

Angeline A 

Olivia H 

Aimee W 

Isabella W 

who are all now fully trained Anti-bullying Ambassadors. Congratulations 

to all of the other successful Year 9 applicants who applied to be Anti– 

bullying Mentors and good luck with your new role. We hope you wear 

your badge with pride! 

 



Welsh Youth Parliament 

Our Student Council Reps have met for 

the first time this year and one of their 

first priorities was to encourage as many 

pupils as possible in the school to register 

to vote in the new Welsh Youth 

Parliament. Watch this space for more 

information ….. We have three pupils from Corpus Christi High School 

standing in the upcoming elections!!  

https://www.youthparliament.wales/about 

 

Julie Morgan Visit 

We were delighted to welcome Julie Morgan, the Cardiff North AM to 

our school on Friday 5th October. Julie spoke to the whole of Year 8 about 

how the Welsh Assembly works and about her experiences of 

representing Cardiff North for the past 20 years. She also addressed 

how important it is 

for Young People to 

have a ‘Voice’ in 

current affairs. She 

was very keen to tell 

our pupils all about 

the new Welsh Youth 

Parliament – giving 

the reasons behind 

it, how it will all 

work, how the 

children can get 

involved in voting 

etc.  

https://www.youthparliament.wales/about


 

Prior to her visit, our Year 8 Student Council Representatives met to discuss 

possible questions to ask Julie. They were: 

  

1) How long has Cardiff Youth Council been running and what changes have 

happened in Cardiff as a result? 

 

2) How often will the New Welsh Youth Parliament meet and how will it work 

bearing in mind that young people will be coming from all over Wales? 

 

3) How will the Youth Parliament decide upon which issues are their priorities 

to discuss and action? 

 

After the event, Julie expressed how impressed she was with the behaviour 

of our pupils and more importantly, the engagement of our young people in 

the Q+A session.  



We will be commemorating the centenary of the end of WW1 with 
all Year 9 pupils on the week commencing the 5th November. 
"CORPUS REMEMBERS" week will involve all Year 9 pupils studying 
different aspects of WW1 in all of their lessons, as a cross-curricular 
approach. 
The week will finish with a non-uniform day, costing £1, with half of 
the proceeds going to the British Legion. The History department 
and other members of staff will hopefully be dressing up in fancy 
dress that day and all staff are welcome to do that too! We will also 
be holding a remembrance service on the Friday with the unveiling 
of our new remembrance garden.  
 

“Lest we forget”. 

 

Mr Thomas 

History 



 

 CHRISTMAS CHOCOLATE HAMPER RAFFLE  

 

This year the Library is raising money for the 

charity ‘4Louis’, a charity which supports families 

through miscarriage, stillbirth or child loss. 

 

Raffle tickets, costing 10p, will be on sale after  

half-term. There will be two prizes!  

 

In December we will also be selling Christmas 

keyrings, gift tags, Christmas earrings and 

Christmas chocolates.  

Please help us to support this wonderful charity.  



Geography 

Year 11 Geography Fieldwork 
   

On the 21st September, 85 Year 11 pupils visited the River Garw, Bridgend 

as part of their GCSE Geography fieldwork investigation. The aim of the 

investigation was to study the changing characteristics from the source to 

the mouth of the River Garw. Although we did not have great weather, all 

the pupils braved the wind and the rain and collected some great data that 

we have been using to write up our projects in class.  

 
Following this, on Tuesday 25th September the same group went into 

Cardiff City Centre to complete their human investigation into the 

regeneration of St David's II. The weather was much better and pupils 

were able to collect pedestrian flows, complete their surveys and speak to 

members of the public.  



Geography Trip to Iceland 

The Geography Department is pleased to have enough interest to lead a trip to 

Iceland in October 2019 for pupils in Year 7 and 8. This is going to be a fantastic 

opportunity for pupils to see volcanoes, geysers, the Gulfoss Waterfall and 

glaciers. 



Year 8 Traffic Enquiry 

 

This term Year 8 have been completing a geographical enquiry about the 

traffic in the local area. They have developed a range of skills including writing 

hypothesis, data collection, data presentation, analysing results and 

finding conclusions. They have been working extremely hard and produced some 

fantastic projects.  



SEPT / OCT 

2018 

Netball 

Year 10 and 11 netball teams both 
beat Howells at netball this half term 



 

Hockey  



 

Hockey  



Cross  

Country 

Running 



Open clubs: Netball 

Gymnastics 

Football 



 

Year 11 
GCSE Mathematics and Mathematics-Numeracy 

Reminders 
Revision Support 
 

Weekly after-school revision - Pupils are expected to attend their own class’ session every 
week.  If unable to attend, pupils must inform their Maths teacher and attend an  
alternative session, delivered by another teacher. 

 
Past papers will be sent home on a weekly basis as homework.   
These must be submitted a week later and will be marked by the teacher or self- marked by 
pupils. Past papers should be completed steadily over the course of the week so that pupils 
can refer to books, online support or seek help from their teacher when necessary.  
All questions should be attempted. Parents will be informed if pupils fail to meet submission 
deadlines or show insufficient effort. 

 
Frequent consolidation is crucial.  To support students’ retention of key skills pupils will also be 
set weekly online revision tasks on either MyMaths or MathsWatch (login details were sent 
home last term). 

 
Useful Websites 
 ww.mathswatch.co.uk  (login: e.g. GBussell@corpuschristihs   password: password) 
 www.mymaths.co.uk (username: ccrc   password: square) 
 www.revisegcsemaths.co.uk 
 www.mrbartonmaths.com/gcsetakeaway 
 www.studymaths.co.uk 
 www.revisionmaths.com 
 www.hegartymaths.com 
 www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize 
 

Set Tier Teacher Day 

1 Higher Ms Hesp Tuesday 

2 Higher Ms Wood Thursday 

3 Intermediate Mr Jones Pritchard Tuesday 

4 and 9 Higher/Intermediate Mr O’Neill Tuesday 

5 Intermediate Mrs Ling Thursday 

6 Intermediate Miss Bishop Tuesday 

7 and 10 Intermediate Mrs Bussell Thursday 

8 and 11 Intermediate/Foundation Mrs Donovan Wednesday (lunch Wk 
A, after school Wk B) 

http://www.mrbartonmaths.com/gcsetakeaway
http://www.mrbartonmaths.com/gcsetakeaway
http://www.mrbartonmaths.com/gcsetakeaway
http://www.mrbartonmaths.com/gcsetakeaway
http://www.mrbartonmaths.com/gcsetakeaway
http://www.studymaths.co.uk/
http://www.revisionmaths.com/
http://www.hegartymaths.com/
http://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize


The school has a very clear policy about the use of Mobile 

Phones by pupils on the school premises.  

 

Pupils are NOT allowed to use their phones under any  

circumstances.  If a pupil needs to contact home in an emer-

gency, their Head of Year, Assistant Head of Year or the school 

office will assist them in this. 

 

If a pupil has their phone confiscated, it is returned at the end 

of the day.  If, however, it is subsequently confiscated, then this 

will involve a longer period of confiscation of up to a week.  If a 

child’s bus pass is on their phone, the office will lend them the 

bus fare to get home, but please inform the school via email 

(bmullins@cardiff.gov.uk) if you would prefer to make  

arrangements yourself to collect your child rather than let 

them make their own way home without their mobile phone. 

 

Clearly, it is in everyone’s interest that pupils do not have their 

phones taken and if parents could remind their children about 

this we, as a school, would be grateful as it  makes life much 

easier for all concerned.   

 

Thank you 

 

MOBILE PHONES 

mailto:bmullins@cardiff.gov.uk


Important information concerning Bus Route 804 

Following issues with the punctuality of School Bus Route 804,  

NAT have agreed to amend pickup times  

from Monday 22nd October 2018 as follows: 





ICT 
Congratulations to the new Digital Leaders Team 2018! From a lot of very good applications, we 

have recently appointed a group of pupils from year 9 and 10 to be digital leaders within the 

school.  Most subjects have pupil assigned to help them with any digital tasks they may want to 

undertake. As part of the team, a Digital Leader can expect to perform the following roles within 

school: 

 

Blog on behalf of the School a class or club. 
Find online resources that they think are appropriate for teaching and learning 
Share ideas with their subject leaders 
Test new ICT resources, which could be websites, software or hardware. 
Share their skills and expertise with other pupils, classes and teachers. 
Lead ICT lunchtime clubs. 
Work with children from other schools on specific projects. 

 

These pupils will have a badge as to identify them. Pupils and staff are able to approach these 

pupils with any issues with computers, ideas for digital literacy tasks or competitions that they 

think will be of interest to them. 

 

ICT GCSE Year 11 examination – Unit 1 

The WJEC Unit 1 examination is on January 10th 2018.  Revision will start after October half term 

at 3.30pm in Rm 9 with Ms Gatiss.  See below for the times and dates. They are not on the same 

day every week due to meetings, but we suggest attending at least one session a week. 

 

 

 
 

Week Day Date 

B TUESDAY 6/11/2018 

B THURSDAY 8/11/2018 

A TUESDAY 13/11/2018 

A FRIDAY 16/11/2018 

B TUESDAY 20/11/2018 

B THURSDAY 22/11/2018 

A TUESDAY 26/11/2018 

A MONDAY 27/11/2018 

B TUESDAY 04/12/2018 

B THURSDAY 06/12/2018 

A TUESDAY 11/12/2018 

A FRIDAY 14/12/2018 

B TUESDAY 18/12/2018 

B THURSDAY 20/12/2018 



 

Year 10 Blood Brothers Trip 
 
130 of our Year 10 pupils had the opportunity to see the matinee performance of 
'Blood Brothers' at the Swansea Grand Theatre on 26th September as part of their 
preparation for May's English Literature GCSE examination. The pupils who went 
were a credit to Corpus Christi and enjoyed the performance immensely. 
 
 

English 

 
Year 10 and 11 MAT pupils  
 
Year 10 and 11 MAT pupils have had the opportunity to participate in the 
'Introduction to Playwrighting' course at the Sherman Theatre that began on 
Saturday 13th October and will run on Tuesday evenings from 6th November. 
 
 

 

Year 11 Pupils 
 
A reminder to all Year 11 parents that the group discussion task, which comprises 
10% of the English Language GCSE will be set on Thursday 15th November and 
pupils will be recorded on Thursday 22nd or Friday 23rd November. 





Corpus Christi Catholic High School Presents… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Tuesday 23rd October 

Wednesday 24th October 

Thursday 25th October 

Doors open at 6.30pm 




